
 

Greetings from the Jackson State Financial Aid Office!  This email is to notify you of a federal emergency 
grant available to you for this Spring 2022 term. 

The U.S. Department of Education (USDOE) released guidance related to HEERF emergency grant 
funding to higher education institutions to assist students with any component of the student’s cost of 
attendance or for emergency costs that arise due to coronavirus, such as tuition, food, housing, health 
care (including mental health care), or child care. 

HEERF funds are emergency grants and do not require repayment. Students may request funding by 
completing the steps below.  This MUST be completed to receive the grant! 

1. NOTE:  To complete this successfully, we recommend using a computer, instead of a phone.  Not all 
phones will support this process. 

2. Login to jWeb. 

3. Select “Student One-Stop”  

4. Go to the “Banner Self-Service” section on the right side of page. 

5. Click on Personal Information. 

6. Click “Answer a Survey.” 

7. Click “HEERF SPRING 2022” to answer two questions.   

     ▪ Question 1 allows you to request assistance.  

Select “Yes” or “No”, then click “NEXT QUESTION” at the bottom of the page. 

     ▪ Question 2 allows you to authorize aid to apply to your student account.  

Select “Yes” or “No” then click “SURVEY COMPLETE” to submit the survey at bottom of page. 

Award amounts vary and are based on the number of applications received and amount of available 
funding. Pell Grant eligibility status is also considered to meet USDOE’s requirement to prioritize 
students in exceptional need.  

The SPRING 2022 term survey will remain open until Monday, March 14th at 11:59 P.M. Students 
requesting assistance must do so by this date.  Recipients should receive notification of awards the first 
week of April. 

If you have any questions, please email cares@jscc.edu.  

Thank you, 

JSCC Financial Aid Office 
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